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BUDGET COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES

February 3, 2010
Approved
A business meeting of the New Durham Budget Committee was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in the Town Hall located off Main Street.

Present:

David Curry, Budget Committee Chairperson

Tom Goss, Budget Committee Member

Terry Jarvis, Selectmen’s Representative to the Committee

Dean Stimpson, Budget Committee Member

Cecile Chase, Budget Committee Member

Ann Brady, Budget Committee Member

Also Present:

Vickie Blackden, Financial Assistant

Cathy Orlowicz

Peter Varney, Fire Chief
Board of Selectmen Update:

· The BOS does not support dissolving the Uncared For Graveyards trust fund.

Revisit Police Salary Line:
· Cecile Chase asked the Committee to take another look at considering the $1,420 pay increase for the Chief of Police.  She stated she was uncomfortable with the decision they made at the previous meeting.  She has looked at the matter more closely and feels it should be approved.  Chairman Curry objected as this was an exception to the budget guidance agreed upon and was without performance basis.
Motion Cecile Chase to increase the Chief of Police salary by $1,420, second Tom Goss.  Vote 5-1.

Motion Cecile Chase to approve Police Department budget in the amount of $339,696, second Terry Jarvis.  Vote 5-1.
Revisit Fire Department Secretarial Assistant Line:
Peter Varney explained to the Committee that Line was originally reduced because the money could come from the Line for the Master Stream.  However, the Budget Committee has cut the Main Stream from the budget and he is requesting they put the Secretarial Assistant Line back up to $13,050.

Motion Tom Goss to approve Fire Department budget in the amount of $158,717, second Ann Brady.  Vote 6-0.
After the two changes listed above, the bottom line figure for this year’s operating budget is $3,743,850.

Terry Jarvis said the Town Warrant is in the hands of Town Counsel for a legal opinion.

Motion Terry Jarvis to adjourn at the Town Hall and reconvene at 6:30 PM at the Library for the Public Hearing, second Tom Goss.  Vote 6-0.
A video recording of this meeting is on file with the Office of the Town Clerk, is available for public viewing during normal business hours, and will be retained in accordance with the New Hampshire Municipal Records Board rules established under RSA  33-4:4, or for a minimum of 24 months.
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